Dear Friends
A few weeks ago a friend sent me a most interesting article which I share with you:  There was once an old monastery which had lost its inspiration. The same routines were performed as they had always been, but there were no new novices and little enthusiasm for the rites of prayer.

The Abbot saw all this and he grieved. At a loss as to how to change things, he paid a visit to an old hermit who lived in the woods. The hermit welcomed him in and spread the table with bread and cheese and wine. After they had eaten together the recluse addressed the Abbot.

“You and your brothers have lost the fire of God. You come seeking wisdom from me. I will tell you a secret, but you can only repeat it once. After that no one must say it aloud again.” The hermit then looked deep into the eyes of the Abbot and said, ‘The Messiah lives among you.’

They were both silent as the Abbot considered the import of this saying. ‘Now you must leave,’ the hermit said.

Returning to the monastery, the Abbot called all the monks together and told them that he had a teaching which he had been given by God. He added that the teaching was never to be repeated out loud again. Then the Abbot looked at each of his brothers and said, ‘The Hermit says that one of us is the Messiah.’

The monks were startled. ‘What could this mean?’ they wondered silently. ‘Is John with the big nose the Messiah? Or Father Matthew who keeps falling asleep at prayer? Am I the Messiah? But puzzled as they were they never repeated the saying again.

As time went by, the monks began to treat one another with a special love and reverence. There was a gentle, whole-hearted, human quality about them now which was hard to describe but easy to see. They lived with each other as those who had finally found something of significance. Their words were careful, considered and gentle. Who could tell when they might be speaking to the Messiah?

Before long, the vitality of the monastery attracted many visitors and young men began asking to join the community. The old hermit died without revealing any more, and the Abbot sometimes wondered if he had understood correctly.

If we treat each other with respect, if we listen to each other’s stories and forgive each other, there may be some hope of community.  It is such a vulnerable hope, so ridiculous in the face of the new society, that I find it hard to get a grip on.  But I know that I need it; that without some place of belonging all my spiritual aspirations will turn to dust and be scattered by the wind.  May it not come to that.
Have a happy and blessed summer.                         Rev David

 

PASTORAL MATTERS
I believe it is important for us all to understand the role of the Pastoral Carers in our Church community, so am putting a summary together of what the role entails – an acknowledgement to Ann Bird for her Pastoral Visitor Notes booklet.

Pastoral caring is a shared commitment.  Some people seem to have a natural gift whilst others develop their gifts through experience and training.  Encouragement is needed for people to fulfil their caring ministry.  God’s gift of caring involves the ability to listen, to accept, to be available, to be patient, to keep confidences, to learn from one’s own experiences, to be sensitive to another’s pain or loneliness, to be non-judgemental and to be able to offer words of hope and love in the midst of hurt and loss.  Everybody can be a pastoral carer and increase their ability to care and it is in using our gifts, that we are strengthened in our knowledge that God is with us in our attempts to care.

Pastoral visiting is an important part of the Church’s task.  A visit expresses person to person interest, friendliness and concern.  We are all in need of support, love and care.

Visitors can feel inadequate and uncertain but go offering friendship in the name of the whole Church.  It is daunting to visit people at home, even though you know them at Church.

When visiting for the first time, it is helpful to say why you are visiting and thus enable the person to give permission for you to do so.  A brief chat can then ensue; your visit is not just if someone is ill but to make friends and enjoy fellowship.

Our Church family has a number of people unable to attend due to sickness but they continue to participate in the life of our congregation, gaining news through the visits of their pastoral carer.  If you feel able to share your love and friendship, then please speak to me.

Please remember Gladys, Howard and Audrey, John  Chris and Derrick , Margaret and Tony, Hazel  and everyone who needs your prayers .  We are thankful that David was relatively unscathed in his car accident.

We recently celebrated the birthdays of Dazzling and Parris and thank God for them and their exuberance. Please continue to pray for their father, Augustin , still receiving treatment for injuries received in Afghanistan 
Happy Birthday to you - if your birthday is in June, July or August.
 Welcome;   to Penelope and Jack  who have moved here from Barnard Castle,  and to Millicent  the mother of Augustin, who is staying with the family for a few months.

Marion Barton

NEWS FROM AROUND THE WILTSHIRE AREA OF CHURCHES
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Rev David Grosch-Miller is retiring at the end of June.  The new URC moderator, Rev Ruth Whitehead, will be inducted on 13 July at 7.30 at Trowbridge United Church.
We are invited to join Trowbridge in welcoming Ruth in her new role
In  May  Mr John Ellis was inducted as lay moderator of the General Assembly of the United Reformed Church (URC). He  succeeds Mrs Val Morrison, who has served as lay moderator since July 2010 and will serve as moderator until July 2016. Mr Ellis, who has been the URC’s treasurer since 2007can trace his nonconformist Christian roots back to his great-grandfather who was converted to Christianity as a teenager in the 1860s, by a Congregational minister in Exeter. From that point his family was involved in the Congregational Church, which became part of the United Reformed Church in 1972.
There have been big changes in the availability of worship leaders and ministers. There are no on-note or on-trial ministers and many of our lay preachers are looking to retire.  Each church now has regular local arrangements.
 To help plan to meet the changes needed there will be a meeting on 31st July for church leaders, elders and area officers to get together to discuss how to tackle this problem.
Can the churches in the villages work together more often? Do we need to close some churches on Sundays? Can worship hours be changed?  Discuss your thoughts about this with members at our church - what changes could we be making?
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OUR LAST AREA PROJECT WAS SUPPORTING  CHRISTIAN AID CLIMATE CHANGE (2011 AND 2012) AND THE UNITED AREA RAISED £5,373.
  MedAir is our new project for the next 18 months -  Medair helps people who are suffering in remote and devastated communities around the world to survive crisis, recover with dignity, and develop skills to build a better future The United Area would like to split any money raised as 50% for their emergency fund (preferably for sudden need for work in Sudan area), and 50% to go for water sanitation project in Sudan.  
THE LAUNCH OF THIS NEW PROJECT WILL TAKE PLACE

ON 6TH SEPTEMBER AT A LIGHT SUPPER

AT MELKSHAM UNITED CHURCH –

WITH A LIVE SKYPE CHAT WITH A WORKER IN THE MEDAIR IN SUDAN AREA.
More details about Medair can be found on line.
[image: image5.wmf] MARKET LAVINGTON church have decided to open a café.  They have called it "ST  ARBUCKS"!  If you are in the area maybe you would like to visit it.
  They felt called by God to open this café.
 They have confidence that the venture will be blessed. 

THE COOPER HOUSEGROUP

Our house group is about to try something a little different from our written [image: image6.jpg]


 study guides. We have  a DVD entitled Faith, Hope, Love which gives us 7 sessions, 15 minutes to watch together and then questions on the screen for us to ponder and discuss. We would welcome some new members as we begin this. Our next meeting is on the 24th June.
Derrik and Pam Copeland   
WENDY HOUSE BIBLE STUDY GROUP
Our group really benefited from studying "Great Prayers of the Bible" in the Cover to Cover series over the last six months.  The notes encouraged us to think seriously and practically about our own prayer lives. As a result of our study we felt confident to lead Sunday worship using one of the study guide sessions for the sermon.  
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For the next six months we are going to be studying "Proverbs", also by Cover to Cover.

We bought our books from the Sarum College Bookshop in the Close by Salisbury Cathedral. 
Karen Woollard

SERVICES June to August

2nd June
Pat Smith

9th 

Douglas Colbourne
16th 

Local Arrangements - see details on weekly notice sheet

23rd

Rev David Coppard

HOLY COMMUNION

30th

Margaret White
7th July
Anne Clifford

14th

Daphne Goodwin

21st

Local Arrangements

28th

Rev David Coppard

HOLY COMMUNION

4th August
John Williams

11th

Rev Mike Burrell
18th

Rev Heather Morgan

HOLY COMMUNION

25th

Michele Gard
 
Area website: www.wiltsunitedchurches.org.uk
Rotas for Church

	JUNE
	Vestry (V)/ Opening(O)
	Books/Welcome
	Coffee
	Flowers 

	2nd
	Hilary Reynolds V/O
	Wendy W and Diana Bennie
	Mary and Barry Treadwell
	Karen Woollard

	9th
	Barry Treadwell V/O
	Marion and John Hornby
	Debbie and Dennis Major
	Hilda Hanks

	16th
	Helen Dawson V/O
	Margaret Edwards and Joan Stevens
	Jenny Sanderson and Hilda Hanks
	Marion Hornby

	23rd
	Marion Barton V/O
	Ruth and David Dodge
	Evan and Joan Jones
	Joan Stevens

	30th
	Margaret Edwards V

Joan Stevens O
	Karen Woollard and Mike Evans
	Pam and Derrick Copeland
	Kate Skillman

	JULY
	
	
	
	

	7th
	Barry Treadwell V/O
	John and Stella Case
	David and Yvonne Syrett
	Betty Fielding

	14th
	Karen Woollard V/O
	Wendy W and Diana Bennie
	Mary and Barry Treadwell
	Joan Jones

	21st
	Hilary Reynolds V/O


	Marion and John Hornby
	Brenda and Ron
	Pam Copeland

	28th
	Marion Barton V/O
	Jenny Sanderson and Hilda Hanks
	Debbie and Dennis Major
	Susan Hewitt

	AUG.
	
	
	
	

	4th
	Helen Dawson V/O
	Kevin and Helen Dawson
	Evan and Joan Jones
	Helen Dawson

	11th
	Joan Jones O

Margaret Edwards V
	Sandra Matthews and Marion Barton
	David and Yvonne Syrett
	Pauline Howell

	18th
	Barry Treadwell V/O
	John and Stella Case
	Brenda and Ron
	Sandra Matthews

	25th
	Karen Woollard V/O
	Pam and Derrick Copeland
	Wendy W and Diana B
	Jean Colgrave
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The Foodbank in North Row, continues to be a very busy place-- In the last financial year, a record 1582 people were fed,594  of this number being children.

 

In this period  a remarkable 17,288kgs of food has been donated by folk in Warminster ,Westbury and Frome, and 13,579  distributed.

 

Following recent government reforms we are seeing an increase in referrals.146  from low income families,214 following benefit delay,. Other reasons  include homelessness, sickness ,domestic violence, debt and army problems etc.

 

Although it's sad that the Foodbank is needed in our town, over 70 volunteers in the centre are happy to help. It's a good place to work and very humbling at times, to hear the plight of local people.

 

We have had some staff changes. Joan and Evan Jones have retired from the committee. Both Joan and Evan were founder members of the Foodbank, their roles as managers were pivotal to the success of the organisation. They will be a hard act to follow, but we all thank them sincerely for the time and effort they put into the running of the Foodbank. We wish them well.

 

A new comer to the Foodbank is our very own minister. The Rev David Coppard who has agreed to serve as a Trustee

 

Of course, organisations like the Foodbank, need funds to keep going, our monthly rent in Dewey House is £500

Fund raising events will continue to be held, and we hope that church members will carry on supporting us on these occasions.

 

Jean Colgrave   (Foodbank Trustee)

 
 
We can walk together in hope;

Celebrating that we are loved in our brokenness,

Helping each other,

Growing in trust,

Living in thanksgiving,

Learning to forgive,

Opening up to others,

Welcoming them

And striving to bring peace and hope to our world.

We believe that Jesus has called us together. 
It is where we belong

And are called to grow and serve. 
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                     verse contributed by Marion Barton

AGE UK are running a FALLS AWARENESS EVENT


at THE GUILDHALL, SALISBURY


TUESDAY 18th June 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.


They say around 30% people over 65 & 50% of over 80s will fall each year, often with devastating consequences. Over 70,000 people in UK are afraid to leave home for fear of falling.


Health care professionals will be on hand to answer your queries and advise; a number of local support groups such as Osteoporosis; Stroke Association etc. will attend to give information about their services, together with a variety of mobility aids on display for you to try out! Also  featuring the following:


strength and balance taster sessions      -    a short talk on keeping your balance,


learning how to look after your feet         -   advice on good nutrition.


 health MOT         -    raising awareness of safety and trip hazards in the home


                                        Refreshments available








